August 26, 2019 9th Day of The July Term Maysville, MO

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes of the August 19, 2019 meeting were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for today's meeting with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion carried.

The Commission welcomes all those who come in to attend the opening of their meetings. Anyone in the County is invited to attend as well.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented documents that needed signatures for the BRO project, the youth building and brush bids.

Time clocks and key cards to enter the building were discussed. County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that she did not think time clocks would be an asset at this time but would like to discuss it at a later date.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray discussed brush letter and roads.

Camden Township Board Member, Lance Strong attended today's meeting to discuss brush and is requesting a brush letter be sent to every resident in Camden Township. It was discussed how brush was addressed. The Commission told Lance that the Township, bus barn or patrons can lodge the complaint and that brush letters would be considered at that time. The Commission will take under advisement the request to send a letter to all patrons in Camden Township. Lance also advised that Camden Township is putting an extra 20 ton to the mile on more heavily traveled roads. The Commission thanks Lance for coming in and appreciates what Camden Township is doing for its patrons.

SB391 and the temporary halt of its implementation was discussed. SB391 when in place will prevent county commission's or health boards from establishing ordinances more restrictive than those in place at the state level. The Commission stands behind the Cattlemen in DeKalb County.

The Commission did a walk thru with Riley Construction at Sunset and all work was approved.

The Commission has tabled all bids for the building repairs until more discussion is had on the Courtroom.

The Commission attended the Tax Sale held by Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee.

The Commission hired a part time employee for the Road & Bridge Department.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed CAP and the need for an elected official to be on their board. The Commission will take under advisement who they will appoint to the CAP board.

At 3 p.m. the tax rate hearing for the County was held. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee mad e the motion To maintain the current levy of .1732 with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. All in favor, White, Aye, Carroll, Aye and McFee Aye. Motion carried. County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that since 2011 the valuation in the County has gone up from 108 million to 208 million.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried.

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be September 3, 2019 at 9 a.m.